
Honoring the 
2022-2023 Scholarship Recipients

Cindy Lam, Saint Mary’s
Julia Ysabel Santiaguel, Notre Dame

Kelly Skwarcan, Notre Dame
Maeve O’Shaughnessy, Notre Dame

Sunday, April 23, 2023
Stapleton Lounge, Le Mans Hall

Saint Mary’s College

11:30 am Gathering
Noon Luncheon

Speaker: Dana L. Strait, Ph.D.
Senior Vice President - Strategy and Finance

Saint Mary’s College

“How Did a B.A. in Music Go on to a 
Ph.D. in Neuroscience and a Career in 

Strategy and Finance?”

RSVP by April 12.  See form on page 11.
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From the President . . .

 Did you know that the more people engage in 
digital interactions, loneliness actually increases?!
 In our post Covid world, the importance of 
social connection is consistently being cited in 
research as one of the important pillars of good 
health and longevity.  Who among us has not 
noticed that increased isolation and “screen 
time” is leaving people more disconnected than 
ever?  Today, some people are just plain cranky!  
 Humans are wired for connection.  We truly 
suff er without it.  The face-to-face energy 
exchanged between people is important towards 
enhancing our mental and physical health.  Let’s 
call it Vitamin “Connection”!
 By increasing social interactions, we improve 
our mental health, live longer and are happier.  
Feeling seen, heard and valued provides us with 
sustenance and strength.  How wonderful did 
it feel the last time you had a great laugh with 
friends, family or even a stranger?  How many 
times per day do you smile at another person?  
Relationships may be complicated but we have 
many opportunities to build them if we just reach 
out.  Leave your comfort zone if you have to; it 
will be worth it!  
 So, if you are feeling cranky or lonely, take a 
walk outside with a friend.  Make plans to get 
together for a puzzle or game night.  Invite 
coworkers to eat lunch together.  Join a club, or 
take a class you’ve always been curious about.  
Smile at your waitstaff  or cashier.  And my 
favorite, attend some of the fun events sponsored 
by this organization!  Do whatever it takes to fi nd 
your Vitamin “Connection”!

Marcie Benjamin
President

KALEIDOSCOPE 
 

        Ladies        Notre Dame, Saint Mary’s College        Holy Cross Collegethe andof

APRIL 2023

Scholarship
lUNcHeoN

2023 aNNUal BUsiNess meeTiNG

Important Vote 
on New Governance Documents

for The Ladies of Notre Dame, 
Saint Mary’s College and Holy Cross College

All members are welcome and 
encouraged to attend.

See back page for important details!



THE LADIES OF NOTRE DAME, SAINT MARY’S COLLEGE AND HOLY CROSS COLLEGE
2022-2023 PROGRAM

April 23, 2023	 Scholarship Luncheon - Stapleton Lounge, Le Mans Hall, Saint Mary’s College
Sunday	 Join us to honor the 2022-2023 scholarship recipients and hear from Dana L. Strait, 
11:30 am	 Ph.D., Senior Vice President - Strategy and Finance, Saint Mary’s College.  
	 RSVP by April 12.  See reservation form on page 11. 

April 27, 2023	 Newcomers & Visitors - “Cocktails and Conversation” at the home of Carolyn Kitz, 
Thursday	 54700 Merrifield Drive, Mishawaka. RSVP to Carolyn by text message
6:30 pm	 at 248-727-3201 by Tuesday, April 18.  See page 4.

May 2, 2023	 Newcomers & Visitors - Cedar Grove Cemetery Tour.  Open to all members.
Tuesday	 Rain date: May 9.  Watch emails for more information.  See page 4.
2:00 pm

May 25, 2023	 Annual Business Meeting - Atrium of Vincent Building, Holy Cross College
Thursday	 All members are encouraged to attend and vote on new governance documents and 
5:30 pm Social	 slate of elected officers.  Light refreshments will be served during a social hour, and
6:30 pm Meeting	 the business meeting will follow.  See back page of this newsletter for details.
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Proposed Slate of Elected Officers

President............................... Marcie Benjamin

President-Elect........................Addie Cashore

Past President.........................Betty Gallagher

Program Co-Chairs.................Barbara Ewing	
......................................................Carol Kraabel

Recording Secretary........... Crickett Gibbons

Corresponding Secretary........ Marge Marley

Treasurer.................................Betty Gallagher

Assistant Treasurer.................Marti Alworth

Membership Co-Chairs............Addie Cashore
.......................................................Alison Levey

Appointed Board and Other Positions

Chaplain.....................Father Thomas Blantz, C.S.C.
E-mail Coordinators......................Sarah McDonald
..........................................................Nancy McAdams
Interest Group Coordinator.............Meghan Reed
Life Member Chair.......................Jo Ann MacKenzie
Life Member Advisor................................Gloria Kim
Newcomer & Visitor Chair.................. Kristi Preyer
Newsletter Circulation.......................Bobbie Corke
Newsletter Editor.............................Linnea Lannon
Parliamentarian.............................. Elaine Nicgorski
Playgroup Coordinator..........................Margo Ross
Volunteer Coordinators.......................Liz Burman
....................................................................... June Wild
Digital Media Group....................... Mary Gohsman
............................................................Susie Farrington



From the Program Chairs . . .
	 March was an interesting month for our group 
with two very different types of activities.
	 Many thanks go to Pam Burish for organizing 
the fun card-making evening and to her volunteer 
helpers for prepping the various cutouts so every-
thing was ready to stamp and glue. Pam also do-
nated many of her supplies both for onsite cards 
and for attendees to take home. Everyone was 
so happy with the wonderful Easter, St. Patrick’s 
and special occasion creations it was hard to part 
with one! With additional items crafted by Pam 
for a small inventory, we donated more than 20 
cards and special candy treat packages (see page 
9 for further details).
	 At the end of March (after the newsletter dead-
line), we will have enjoyed an enlightening morn-
ing with Hesburgh Library archivist Elizabeth 
Hogan gaining insight into the history of women 
at Notre Dame as told through archival holdings. 
Meg Mitzel was hugely instrumental in coordi-
nating this special opportunity for our group, 
including any needed parking passes and lunch 
following.

Upcoming Activities:

Scholarship Luncheon
April 23, 11:30 am
	 Please see information on page 1 and the reser-
vation form on page 11 for details about this pop-
ular annual event.

Cedar Grove Cemetery Walking Tour
University of Notre Dame
May 2, 2-3 pm
	 After a prior year’s necessary weather cancel-
lation, we are again offering the well-received 
walking tour of the Cedar Grove Cemetery , open 
to the entire membership but with a limited group 
size possible.
	 The one-hour guided tour of Cedar Grove 
Cemetery will cover historical information about 
Cedar Grove, notable burials, its transition from 
public to private, historical facts about Cedar 
Grove and information about its future. The tour 
is free and parking arrangements will be avail-
able. A rain date for the May 2 tour is May 9.
	

	 Since the group is limited to 25 attendees, you 
must RSVP to attend. The deadline to RSVP is 
April 25, but spots will be filled based on reply 
order.
	 Please contact Crickett Gibbons at <crick-
ettgibbons@gmail.com> (preferred) or 919-306-
1244 to RSVP. If we have a large number beyond 
25, we will look into arranging a second tour at a 
later date.

Annual Business Meeting
Atrium of Vincent Building, Holy Cross College
May 25, 5:30-7:30 pm
	 All members are encouraged to attend the 
annual business meeting when we elect the in-
coming board of officers. This year we also will 
vote on updated governance documents, which 
a committee has been diligently working on for 
the past several months. For more information 
about the annual business meeting, please see 
the back page of this newsletter.

Program Co-Chairs
Crickett Gibbons 

<crickettgibbons@gmail.com>, 919-306-1244

  June Wild 
<junevwild@gmail.com>, 574-361-9827
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Several women rotated through card-making 
stations led by Pam Burish and others at Fran-
cis Branch Library to create handmade holi-
day and special occasion greetings.



From the newComers & visitors Chairs. . .
 Winter days may have brought colder tem-
peratures to our area, but that did not stop the 
Newcomers & Visitors Group from gathering 
during February at the home of co-chair Barbara 
Ewing for a lively game night of “Let’s Play Bun-
co”!  The evening was fi lled with several rounds 
of bunco, much laughter, and fun fellowship!  
As a result of a successful Bunco Game Night, 
a newly formed interest group of bunco fun has 
been formed and will kick off  in April!  This 
new Bunco Game Night interest group is being 
co-chaired by Susan Brown and Barbara Ewing.  
We are happy to share the new interest group 
was well received by the membership, following 
a Mailchimp sent to the full membership.  The 
group is at capacity, along with a group of mem-
bers ready to join in for the evening as needed.  
Thank you and let the fun begin!
 Newcomer friends and visitors also gathered 
for the February Let’s Eat Out at Rocky River 
Tap and Table in Mishawaka.  Those attending 
enjoyed an evening of locally sourced farm-to-
fork favorites and conversation.  Newcomers 
will have gathered for the March Let’s Eat Out 
evening at always popular The Cellar Wine Bar 
and Kitchen as this newsletter is published.
 Please do not miss the upcoming Cedar Grove 
Cemetery tour on the campus of Notre Dame to 
be held on May 2 at 2:00 pm, with a rain date of 
May 9.  Details for this event, which is open to 
the entire membership, is covered in this news-
letter as well as an upcoming Mailchimp.  
 Mark your calendars for April 27 at 6:30 pm for 
a spring gathering of “Cocktails and Conversa-
tion” at the home of co-chair Carolyn Kitz locat-
ed at 54700 Merrifi eld Drive, Mishawaka.  Please 
RSVP by Tuesday, April 18 to Carolyn by text at 
248-727-3201.  As we conclude this newcomers’ 
year, we hope to see each of the newcomers at 
this spring gathering to toast the friendships 
formed this year!

Newcomers & Visitors Co-Chairs      
Barbara Ewing

812-608-0128, <cwewin1@psci.net>

Carolyn Kitz  
248-727-3201, <cmkitz@gmail.com>      
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From the assistant treasurer . . .
Our scholarship program was created in 1983 

to highlight our support of, and commitment to, 
distinguished local area female students who are 
pursuing their undergraduate education at the 
University of Notre Dame and Saint Mary’s Col-
lege.
 You can contribute towards the fund by send-
ing a Remembrance Card gift. The LND/SMC/
HCC Remembrance Cards recognize special oc-
casions, such as birthdays, anniversaries, gradua-
tions or the memory of someone who has passed.  
Those who have passed are also remembered in a 
Memorial Mass each May.
 Remembrance Card gifts are fully tax deduct-
ible. All monies raised through the Remembrance 
Card program support the LND/SMC/HCC 
Scholarship for Local Women at either Notre 
Dame, Saint Mary’s College or Holy Cross Col-
lege. If you would like to have one of these cards 
on hand, contact the assistant treasurer.

in memoriam donations to notre dame:
• Barbara Baumen (Robert C. Nelson and 
• Martha J. Nelson)
• Maria Atassi (Ann B. Quackenbush and Pod 

Susan Q. Wertman)
• Maria Atassi (Susan Q. Wertman)
• Patricia Barret (Walter and Elaine Nicgorski)
• Dr. William W. Waring (Carol YN A. Helman)

in memoriam donations 
 to saint mary’s college:
• Elizabeth Henderson (Robert C. Nelson and 

Martha J. Nelson)

general scholarshiP donations 
to saint mary’s college:
• Bahram Moasser and Marcea L. Benjamin

Erin Huang, Assistant Treasurer
<chuang25@nd.edu>, 810-803-8258
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Membership as of March 19, 2023

		    74 Members

		    23 New Members

                  +	 110 Life Members

		  207 Total Members

Memorial Mass 2022-2023	

	 The following were remembered at a mass of-
fered by Fr. Blantz, C.S.C.:

•	 Michael Mitzel, brother of Meg Mitzel, lm
•	 Elaine Mezzio, sister of Mary Montenaro
•	 Joseph Macura, husband of Carol Macura, lm
•	 Franklin Franco, 
	 brother of Winifred Caponigri-Farquar, lm
•	 Dorothy Havlik, lm
•	 Margaret Kenney, lm
•	 Winifred Caponigri-Farquar, lm
•	 Prof. James Merz, 
	 husband of Rose Marie Merz, lm
•	 Prof. Dean Porter, husband of Carol Porter, lm
•	 Justin Reed, father-in-law of Meghan Reed
•	 Marian Cerny, lm
•	 Nancy Fehlner, lm
•	 Wm. Phillip Helman, 
	 husband of Carolyn Helman, lm
•	 Maria Atassi, lm
•	 Elizabeth Henderson, lm
•	 Barbara Baumer, lm
•	 Steven Holke, brother of Sue Uhran, lm
•	 Marlene Bernhard, 
	 mother-in-law  of Deborah Bernhard
•	 Patricia Barrett, sister of Mary Murphy, lm
•	 Wood Eugene Hunter, husband of Rita Hunter
•	 Daniel Falvey, husband of Patricia Falvey
•	 Jack Regan, husband of Carol Regan
•	 James Zimmerman, 
	 nephew of Marge Marley, lm

From the Membership Chairs...

Additions to the 2022-2023 Yearbook
Lisa Caponigri, New Member
402 E. Angela Blvd
South Bend, IN  46617
M: (574) 855-6070
<lisa@lisacaponigri.com>

Kristi Preyer, New Member
11978 S. Lori Lane
Mishawaka, IN  46545
<kpreyer129@gmail.com>
M: (615) 525-3656

Address and Phone Update
Julie Nelson
150 Quebec Street, Unit #304
Denver, CO 80230
M: (574) 274-3940

Membership Co-Chairs
Addie Cashore

<acashore@saintmarys.edu>, 574-246-0496

Alison Levey 
<abclevey@gmail.com>, 574-807-4707
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Interest Groups
ABC Book Club 

	 ABC, or Afternoon Book Club, meets the 
first Thursday of each month all year long, be-
ginning at 1:30 pm.  Meetings are held at the Fran-
cis Branch Library.  We always have a Zoom op-
tion, which is always well attended.  Newcomers 
are always welcome!  

Upcoming Book Discussions

April 6	 My Dear Hamilton 
	 by Stephanie Dray and Laura Kamoie
May 4	 The Extraordinary Life of Sam Hell 
	 by Robert Dugoni
June 1	 The Boys in the Boat 
	 by Daniel James Brown

For more information, contact the  Co-Chairs:
Val Bartels, <valreads@comcast.net> 
Barbara Ewing <cwewin1@psci.net>

 The Rosary Group 
welcomes you

 9:30 am - First Friday Each Month

 Chapel of St. Catherine 
 Fischer O’Hara-Grace Graduate Residences

 Community Center 
 at Wilson Drive and Bulla Road
 on the campus of Notre Dame

 Children are welcome
 Convenient parking near the entrance

Chair
Ravini Fernando, 574-855-2199
<ravinifernando@hotmail.com>

Photo by Adam Lamm

Upcoming Dates

Friday, April 7, 2023
Friday, May 5, 2023

Outdoor Adventures

	 Mark your calendars for two hikes in May.  
Details will follow in Mailchimp emails.

3rd Annual Trillium Walk
at Bendix Woods
Friday, May 5, 2023
	 Come with us to see the carpets of 
beautiful trilliums blooming!

Indiana Dunes State Park 
Hike
Friday, May 12, 2023
	 Join us for a hike with Ron 

Seman at Indiana Dunes State Park.  Ron is a 
naturalist who will take us on an informative 2-3 
mile hike in the park.

Chair
Nancy McAdams

<nocmc@comcast.net>, 574-273-2555 

New Interest Group - Bunco

	 We are excited to welcome a new Interest 
Group to LND/SMC/HCC  - Bunco Group is 
newly formed and will start monthly meetings 
in April and continue over the summer and all 
year. Bunco is a fun dice game that already has 
an enthusiastic group of players. Please contact 
Coordinators Barbara Ewing or Susan Brown for 
more information about the Bunco Group. (See 
Newcomers & Visitors article on page 4.)

Interest Group Coordinator
Mary Fran Kitz

<mfkitz3@gmail.com>, 630-750-8849



Creative Cooking

	 We rang in the New Year with the January din-
ner from “Pandemic Palate Pleasers” with reci-
pes from our own Creative Cooking cookbook 
published in 2021. It was a lively gathering at 
Maryann Keating’s lovely home. We enjoyed 
appetizers of smoked salmon ball with baguette 
chips, and Italian white bean dip and fresh veg-
gies. Dinner included mushroom lasagna, turkey 
and sweet potato meatloaf, fig and arugula salad, 
and avocado, tomato and corn salad.  Sweet des-
serts were chocolate applesauce cake and carrot 
pineapple cake. Lots of delicious dishes!
	 February’s theme was “We Love Ukraine” and 
the energetic gathering was held at Mary Fran 
Kitz’s home. The committee was creative with 
their choices of beetroot and horseradish appetiz-
er with lemon dressing, borscht soup, Ukrainian 
stuffed cabbage rolls, handmade spaetzle smoth-
ered in butter with bacon and onions, hand-
made pierogies stuffed with potatoes in a butter 
sauce, and salads that included cucumber, apples 
and tomatoes. For dessert were Kyiv cake and 
Ukrainian cheesecake tarts. We joked about all 
the beets, but members decided there were many 
surprisingly tasty dishes that were new to most 
of us.
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	 The March meeting’s theme was “Celebrating 
Ina!” with Ina Garten’s recipes and was held at 
the beautiful home of Bridget Hubbard. Bridget 
decorated her home by displaying many inter-
esting aprons from her vast collection. Such fun! 
The menu included Israeli vegetable salad, roast 
tenderloin with apple chutney, roasted turkey 
roulade, parmesan roasted broccoli, couscous 
with pine nuts and mint, roasted shrimp and 
orzo.  Tasty desserts were French apple tart and 
bourbon chocolate pecan pie. So delicious - what 
a treat it all was!
	 Members have commented that one of the joys 
of being part of the Creative Cooking group is 
that they enjoy delicious and unique menus in 
warm home settings, and they are surrounded 
by the conversation and laughter of each other’s 
company. What a delight!
	 Saturday, April 15 will feature a “Farmer’s 
Market Brunch” menu, which is our final meet-
ing before we break over the summer months. We 
are looking for a host for the brunch, so please 
contact the chairs if you can host. Thank you!

Co-Chairs 
Mary Fran Kitz

<mfkitz3@gmail.com>, 630-750-8849

Mary Gohsman
<mgohsman@nd.edu>, 734-395-0579



Interest Groups
Children’s Playgroup Calendar - Spring 2023

 	 We have had a great turnout in our last couple of events. Many parents joined us for a playdate at 
South Bend’s History Museum!  Our last events of the year include:

April 5	 Meet us at Howard Park!  - 219 S. St. Louis Boulevard, South Bend.
Wednesday
2:00 pm	

April 7	 Green Acres Ranch Easter Egg Hunt - 5500 Larrys Ln, Mishawaka, IN 46545.  
Friday	 This local hobby farm has invited our playgroup out for a fun Easter 	
11:00 am	 egg hunt and s’mores afterwards. Please feel free to bring a packed lunch as 	
		  well. Cost is $10/family. Please wear old clothes and shoes as there will be 	
		  chickens, ponies and trails to run on. Please RSVP via <lndsmcplaygroup@	
		  gmail.com> or Meghan’s number (586-995-0215) so I know how many sup-	
		  plies I should purchase. There will be a waiver for parents to sign.

May 10	 Rum Village Park - 2626 S. Gertrude Street, South Bend. 
Monday	 Join us for a visit to the Nature Center, enjoy a  small hike and have fun at the 	
10:00 am	 playground. Snacks will be provided. This will be the last event of the school 	
		  year.

	 This will be Meghan’s final year as the playdate coordinator.  Margo Ross will be the next coordi-
nator. She will be an amazing asset and advocate for families in the area and provide a warm space 
for all in the upcoming year.

Playgroup Coordinator
Meghan Reed

<lndsmcplaygroup@gmail.com> or Facebook page: Notre Dame and Saint Mary’s Playgroup
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From the Corresponding Secretary . . .

	 Notes have been sent on behalf of 
LND/SMC/HCC to the following people:

Sympathy
•	 Deborah Bernhard on the death of her moth-

er-in-law Marlene.
•	 Mary Murphy, lm, on the death of her sister 

Patricia Barrett.
•	 Rita Hunter on the death of her husband 

Wood Eugene Hunter, Sr.
•	 Patricia Falvey on the death of her husband 

Daniel.
Recovery from Surgery
•	 Nancy McAdams
•	 Betty Galagher

	
Please contact these individuals on your own and 
keep them in your thoughts. If you need contact 
information for those listed, please call the cor-
responding secretary. Also please inform the sec-
retary of any life events involving LND/SMC/
HCC members. 

Marge Marley,  Corresponding Secretary 
289-9134, <mamarley57@gmail.com>



From the volunteer Coordinator . . .

 We’ve had several successful and fun events 
in the past few months, with more to come soon. 
Here’s the latest, and THANK YOU for all of your 
hearts and hands! 
 On February 12, we 
had a fun afternoon en-
joying the sun coming 
in through the windows 
as we enjoyed coff ee, 
cookies and lots of chat 
while signing MANY 
valentine cards for residents of the Sisters of Saint 
Mary’s Assisted Living community. In a thank 
you note , Sister Karla shared, “With the 100 I was 
able to give one to each sister in all the adjoining 

buildings. I had exact-
ly enough. The sisters 
were happy to receive 
a card…. You are in our 
thoughts & prayers!”

 Then on February 19, a handful of us joined 
many others for St. Mar-
garet’s House’s Winter 
Walk, followed by a tour 
of St. Margaret’s House 
and ending with a chili 
lunch at Fiddler’s Hearth 
that also benefi ted St. 
Margaret’s House.  President Marcie Benjamin 
shared that the weather was lovely for the walk 
and the tour was “great”!
 Finally in March, following a fabulous 
card-making party led by Pam Burish, we 
shared several handmade Easter cards with the 
hard-working counselors at Women’s Care Cen-
ter (WCC). WCC’s President Jenny Hunsberg-
er was delighted to accept the cards! WCC was 
founded by Notre Dame Professor Janet Smith in 
1984 and has grown to become the largest preg-
nancy resource center in America. Here in South 
Bend, 1 out of every 2 babies born has his or her 
start at a WCC.
 And here’s what’s coming up; we sure hope 
you can join us!
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Cultivate Food Rescue
Monday, April 17, 9-11 am

RSVP by April 13
1403 Prairie Avenue, South 
Bend,  IN 46613 
 Come join us to put together frozen lunches for 
a school backpack program. No lifting or bending 
required, but does require standing. Drinks and 
snacks are provided. Volunteers must wear long 
pants and sleeves, closed- toe shoes, and a hat (or 
you may use hairnet provided). Please join us to 
help make a diff erence for children in our com-
munity. RSVP by April 13 to Liz Burman, <ebur-
man.mail@gmail. com>.

Christ Child Society Coff ee & Tour
Wednesday, May 10 
9:30 - 11:00 am

RSVP by May 3
2366 Miracle Lane, Mishawaka, Indiana 46545 
 Since 1947, the primary project of the Christ 
Child Society in South Bend has been to provide 
clothing and other items to economically disad-
vantaged children. Our local chapter serves thou-
sands of children every year. Join us on-site for 
coff ee and a tour of their amazing new facility.  
We are combining our tour with an “ingather-
ing” of much-needed items.  See below! RSVP by 
May 3 (so I can register our group) to Liz Burman, 
eburman.mail@gmail. com.

Christ Child Society Boot and Diaper Drive
Any time NOW through May 10
 We are collecting items for the Christ Child So-
ciety and will deliver them the morning of May 
10, at the coff ee and tour. If you would like to 
drop off  your items at any time before that date,  
please contact Liz Burman or June Wild  If you 
plan to join us for the coff ee, please plan to ar-
rive with your donations between 9:15 and 9:30 
so volunteers can stash them before getting on 
with their hosting duties at 9:30.  Please note that 
the MOST NEEDED items are diapers and new 
or used winter boots (child or adult sized, appro-
priate for ages 12 and below).  A list of additional, 
needed items can be found here <https://www.
christchildsb.org/in-kind-donations/>.

    Liz Burman, Volunteer Coordinator
<eburman.mail@gmail.com>
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LND/SMC Elected Officers

President

Marcie Benjamin
marcea.benjamin@gmail.com, 518-527-2894

President-Elect

Open

Past President

Betty Gallagher
gallagherbj@yahoo.com, 312-961-1137

Program Co-Chairs

Crickett Gibbons
crickettgibbons@gmail.com, 919-306-1244

June Wild
junevwild@gmail.com

Recording Secretary

Meg Mitzel
mmitzel55@gmail.com, 607-797-3065

Corresponding Secretary

Marge Marley
mamarley57@gmail.com, 574-289-9134

Treasurer

Carol Kraabel
ckraabel@comcast.net, 574-232-9688

Assistant Treasurer

Erin Huang
chuang25@nd.edu, 812-803-8258

Membership Co-Chairs

Addie Cashore
acashore@saintmarys.edu, 574-246-0496
Alison Levey
abclevey@gmail.com, 574-807-4707

Appointed Board and Other Positions
Chaplain

Father Thomas Blantz, c.s.c.
631-5066

Digital Media Group

Susan Farrington
susiefarrington@gmail.com, 203-554-3030
Mary Gohsman
mgohsman@nd.edu, 734-395-0579 

Appointed Board and Other Positions 

E-mail Coordinators

Sarah McDonald
sarahmcdonald316@gmail.com, 616-402-4655

Nancy McAdams
nocmc@comcast.net, 574-273-2555

Interest Group Coordinator

Mary Fran Kitz
mfkitz3@gmail.com, 630-750-8849

Life Member Chair

Jo Ann MacKenzie
jam1910@comcast.net, 574-286-8270

Life Member Advisor

Gloria Kim
gloriakimnd@gmail.com, 574-288-3730

Newcomer & Visitor Co-Chairs

Barbara Ewing
cwewin1@psci.net, 812-609-0128

Carolyn Kitz
cmkitz@gmail.com, 248-727-3201 

Newsletter Circulation

Bobbie Corke
rjcorke5@gmail.com, 574-277-7098

Newsletter Editor

Linnea Lannon
clanlannon@yahoo.com, 574-300-1783

Parliamentarian

Elaine Nicgorski
nicgor@yahoo.com, 574-234-5157

Playgroup Coordinator

Meghan Reed
meghanreed99@gmail.com, 586-995-0215

Volunteer Coordinator

Liz Burman
eburman.mail@gmail.com
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LND/SMC/HCC Scholarship Luncheon Reservation Form 
RSVP by April 12 

Sunday, April 23, 2023 
Stapleton Lounge, Le Mans Hall 

Saint Mary’s College 
11:30 a.m. Gathering ▪ Noon Luncheon 

Honoring 2022-2023 Scholarship Recipients 
Cindy Lam, Saint Mary’s 

Julia Ysabel Santiaguel, Notre Dame 
Kelly Skwarcan, Notre Dame 

Maeve O'Shaughnessy, Notre Dame 
 

Speaker: Dana L. Strait, Ph.D. 
Senior Vice President, Strategy and Finance 

Saint Mary’s College 
“How did a B.A. in Music go on to a Ph.D. in Neuroscience 

and a career in strategy and finance?” 
 

Buffet Menu 
Tomato Herb Bisque 

Selection of ingredients for Cobb Salad or Chicken Caesar Salad 
(select as desired for vegetarian option) 

Chocolate Brownies and Tiramisu 
Rolls, Hot and Cold Beverages 

$25 
 

Parking is available in front of Le Mans Hall (space permitting) and in any other College lot. Parking lots 
closest to Le Mans are the Student Center lot and the Regina Hall lot on the west side of Le Mans. 

 
-----------------------------------------------------------------RSVP by April 12--------------------------------------------------------------- 

Detach and mail to Jo Ann MacKenzie with check made out to LND/SMC/HCC 
51620 Old Mill Road, South Bend, IN  46637  ▪  Questions: jam1910@comcast.net  ▪  (574) 286-8270 

 
Tables of 8 • Guests listed will be seated together with the member inviting them. Indicate with 
whom, in addition to your guests, you wish to be seated. Requests will be honored, if possible. 

 
Name:   Telephone #  Email:   

 
 

Name:  Telephone #  Email:   
 
 

Please consider making a contribution to the LND/SMC/HCC Scholarship at University of Notre Dame, Saint Mary’s College, or 
Holy Cross College (to begin 2024-2025) when you are sending in your reservation. Donations will also be accepted at the 
luncheon. In order for the contribution to be tax deductible for you, the check for scholarship monies needs to be made out to 
the individual institution. 



 Dated material.  DO NOT forward

Kaleidoscope
LND/SMC
P.O. Box 116
Notre Dame, IN 46556

New Governance Documents Are Ready!

	 Voting on The Ladies of Notre Dame, 
Saint Mary’s College and Holy Cross Col-
lege new Governing Documents will take 
place at the Annual Business Meeting.  All 
members are welcome and encouraged to 
attend.
	 	 Thursday, May 25, 2023
	 	 5:30 - 7:30 pm

  	Atrium of Vincent Building
 	 at Holy Cross College

Light refreshments will be served.

	 Please take the opportunity to review 
the new governing documents.  For those 
who receive this newsletter by mail, hard 
copies will be included.  For those who 
receive the newsletter electronically, they 
will be sent via email.


